Floriston's Property Owner's Association Tuesday, August 8th, 2017

President's Monthly Report

Hello to everyone in Floriston...I hope you have been enjoying the summer and staying cool.

Throughout the entire summer months we've had a sufficient water supply and only on one occasion we have had to raise the yellow flag for 24 hours to slow the water usage down in order to increase the volume of water into the system and catchup the tank's water supply back to full.

We are still not out of the woods yet as we can expect more very warm and dry temperatures. Please pay attention to the flags we post on the mail box structure as you come into town.

Notification to all the newcomers in Floriston

Green Flag: Water is available for all uses

Yellow flag: Members are asked to decrease their outdoor water use by 50%

Red flag: No outdoor watering Black flag: No water use at all

I'm happy to report completion of some repairs on the school house including repairing the plumbing, replacement of the toilet and sink; which allows a fully functioning restroom that is easy to winterize so we don't have repeated damage from colder temperatures.

In addition, the schoolhouse roof has been cleaned and repaired.

The town bell has been repaired and can now be used for emergency alerts.

The solar lights at the mailboxes are being upgraded in hopes of better lighting for that area.

Brush around the fire hydrants will be cleared in the near future to allow flushing of the hydrants for fire protection.

You might have seen the crew in town in their orange vests Tuesday the 8th of August. They are creating a design to upgrade the Floriston power system. We were told that Liberty Utility has already allocated the funds for the project and plans to upgrade us in the somewhat near future. We were told that some parts of the system are from the 1940's.

We are sad to announce that Floriston has lost a good friend and neighbor Dave Davis. We send condolences to his family including our neighbors Malissa and Tom Cruz.

There will be a celebration of Dave's life in the school house on September 3rd to honor him.

Sincerely,

Jerry Stinson FPOA President